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My goal is not to be better than 
anyone else, but to be better than I 

used to be. 
 

Marketing for Dummies 
Terry Hoffman, Co-Director 

CTWSI 

Watertown, SD 

 

Marketing is a business practice which 

involves identifying predicting and meeting 

customer needs. 

 

“It’s not a magic wand, but more like a 

crowbar,” said Jess Marlow. 

Marlow is the Media and Communications 

Coordinator at River Cities Public Transit. 

Before relocating to Pierre S.D., he spent 

most of his career as a Director of Sales and  

Marketing in the entertainment and hospitality 

industries. 

 

He addressed the Dakota Transit Conference 

attendees in Fargo, ND in September 

regarding how to design a marketing program  

 

 

 

 

 

 

to advertise transit and the services we offer. 

During his presentation, Marlow shared his 

approach for marketing a transit agency and 

how others can start a program quickly and 

with relative ease. 

 

Who are you marketing to and one size does 

not fit all are two statements stressed by 

Marlow. Providers should identify funders, 

the communities you serve, the Board of 

Directors, your riders, your prospective 

donors, potential sponsors, city, state and 

federal stakeholders as well as team 

members/employees.  

 

All marketing can be grouped into two 

categories – Online and Offline. Both can be 

equally effective if you work them properly. 

Networking, public speaking, meetings, trade 

shows are among the offline activities and all 

require active participation. Online will allow 

your program to reach hundreds if not 

thousands of your targets quickly and with 

less effort than offline marketing.   

 

Online marketing is easier to track the results 

of your effort and you don’t need to be 

physically present to make it effective,” said 

Marlow. 

 

Radio, television, social media and a company 

website are all excellent outlets for marketing 

your agency. Social media, specifically 

Facebook, is an excellent tool and one of the 

easiest ways to reach and audience. Websites 

communicate your agency’s information. 



 

 

 

“Facebook should be the default social media 

platform you are using to market,” said 

Marlow. “It allows you to interact in near real 

time with customers and your messages grow 

exponentially through the sharing process.” 

 

Websites, he stressed need to be kept current 

to achieve the maximum results. The website 

should also provide links to your Facebook 

page and contain analytical software to track 

page views. The website needs to render well 

across desktops, tablets and mobile devices. 

Video and email marketing can also be 

effective but offer some challenges. 

 

Community involvement is yet another 

valuable tool for transit providers. 

Participating in community events to tell the 

transit story, offering free or discounted 

service in the right situations, delivering home 

meals are but a few of the platforms for 

getting your message to the masses. 

 

“There are countless ways to get exposure,” 

Marlow said. “All television and radio 

stations are required to give some time away 

to non-profit organizations. This can lead to 

free advertising.” 

 

Marlow also left the audience with a list of 

options to assist transit providers with 

building their marketing departments. 

 

“With all we discussed, the number one 

marketing tool will always be customer 

service,” said Marlow. “Provide the rider with 

a good experience and they will do much of 

the marketing for you by word of mouth.” 

 

 

Cindy Terwilliger 

Region 8 Regional Administrator   

Kathy Holman, Co-Director 

CTWSI 

Sisseton, SD 
 

The changing times and challenges faced by 

transit administrators in the past, present and 

future. Those topics were the focus of the 

message presented by Cindy Terwilliger to 

those in attendance at the Dakota Transit 

Association Annual Fall conference in Fargo. 

ND in September.  

 

Ms. Terwilliger, the Federal Transportation 

Administration Region 8 Administrator, has 

spent more than 20 years working in the 

public transportation industry and has an in-

depth knowledge of federal transit programs, 

the transit industry, and management of 

organizations. She began working at FTA in 

1991.  

 

The world is experiencing an expanding 

outbreak of respiratory illness caused by 

COVID-19 said Terwilliger. FTA encourages 

transit agencies to be informed and prepared. 

She discussed the options available to Rural 

providers to assist in combating the pandemic 

and methods for transit to carry on their 

mission of providing transportation in 

difficult times.  

 

Battling back from the effects of the 

pandemic and looking to the future at what 

may become "new normal" was part of her 

presentation. She outlined ways the FTA is 

prepared to assist transit providers in their 

plight. Included among those possibilities 

discussed was the 2.2 billion dollars being 

made available to transit systems 



 

 

demonstrating additional assistance is needed 

to cover operating expenses related to 

maintaining day-to-day operations, cleaning 

and sanitization, combating the spread of 

pathogens on transit systems and maintaining 

critical staffing levels. 

 

The Region 8 office of the FTA has 

experienced a myriad of changes of their own 

in recent months making for more 

adjustments by state agencies in how their 

operations are performed. Those changes of 

course trickle down to the state DOT’s and 

eventually the individual agencies.  

 

“Keeping the lines of communication open 

and adjusting to what could become new 

normal situations in the transportation world 

will be a challenge for us all,” said 

Terwilliger. “We must recognize the changes 

and adapt as necessary.” 

 
 

 

Fare Collection 101 
Terry Hoffman, Co-Director 

CTWS 

Watertown, SD 

 

How do you collect your bus fares and why 

use the method you are using? While many 

are taking the leap to using automatic fare 

collection systems, many are still using what 

are fast becoming antiquated systems of fare 

collection. 

 

Larry Chefalo, of Genfare, a producer of 

automatic fare collection systems, presented 

“Fare Collection 101” on Tuesday afternoon 

at the 2021 Dakota Transit Association’s Fall 

Conference in Fargo, ND in September. The 

session focused on new technologies in fare 

collection and payment - everything for the 

procurement of new technology to the impact 

of its implementation. Chefalo on how 

various fare collection technologies affect a 

transit agency – from agency operations to 

ridership. 

 

Mr. Chefalo has more than 30 years of 

experience in public transportation with 

experience in system integration, 

communications and information technology. 

He has worked on the development of a 

significant number of fare collection industry 

products and services, and continually focuses 

on applying state-of-the-art technology to 

meet transit agency needs. 

 

“Fare collection systems have a lot of moving 

parts and keeping them running smoothly 

requires a non-stop commitment on our part 

to back up our transit agency partners and the 

riders they serve,” said Chefalo. “Customers 

are the cornerstone of our business and we 

care about the health and well-being of each,”  

 

In the fare management ecosystem, the 

climate is changing and new technologies are 

impacting rider experience. Chefalo’s 

company Genfare is just one of many who can 

be considered major players in fare 

management solutions. All claim to have the 

hardware and software systems to guide your 

fare collection system into the future. 

 

The primary rule in developing a strategic 

plan for investment in a fare collection system 

is: never let technology dictate an agency’s 

objectives.  

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

TRAINING UPDATE  
        Contact Information 

Linda Freeman   701-848-6480 
e-mail:  lindaafreeman1@gmail.com 

 
We had a good year with our classes in 
spite of the pandemic.  A big thank you to 
all who hosted or taught classes during 
2021! 
 
As of now, we have no classes 
scheduled, but please contact me via 
phone or email (see contact information 
above) if you would like to host a class 
during 2022.  Thank You!  Keep in mind 
that your PASS certifications are now only 
good for two years rather than three 
years. 
 
CTAA has been sending everything 
digitally since the beginning of the 
pandemic, which has changed how we 
handle some of our paperwork.  The 
student manual is sent out to agencies 
sending people to the classes in digital 
format for them to print or pass on to their 
people attending the class in digital 
format.  The certificates are also sent 
digitally so that agencies can just print 
and post.  There are still classroom books 
for the defensive driving class. 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful holiday 
season. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2021 Rural Mobility Champion Award 
Brenda Schweitzer, Executive Director 

Brookings Area Transit Authority, Inc. 

 
  

Robbie Saries drafted this nomination, 2021 

Rural Mobility Champion Award, which 

was later awarded.  National RTAP is 

encouraging all to share this with our teams 

(they won’t know about the award unless we 

get the news out!).  It’s a long read.  Dare you 

to read it without tears! 

 

 

2021 Mobility 

Champio Award - Front Line drivers.docx 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 



 

 

 

National RTAP has these buttons available for 

everyone’s staff.  They can be ordered.  I’d 

encourage projects to do so and make a point 

of sharing this nomination letter with those 

that have earned it! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The Dakota Transit Board of Directors 
and Executive Director want to wish 
each and every one a healthy, safe and 
wonderful Christmas. 
 
 
 
 
 

 








